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LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF THE NORTHERN TERRITORY 
 

WRITTEN QUESTION 
 
Mr Gunner to the Minister for Public Employment: 
 
Office of the Commissioner for Public Employment as of 1 January 2013 – 
public servant numbers 
 
How many public servants were employed in the Office of the Commissioner for 
Public Employment as of 1 January 2013 in the following categories: 
 

• Full time or the equivalent; 

• Part time or the equivalent; 

• On temporary contracts; 

• At a lower classification than they were on 25 August 2012. 

 
 

 
Answer to Question on Notice 

The Commissioner for Public Employment is the employer of Northern Territory 
Public Service employees. 
 
The Commissioner reports on the state of the public service annually and provides 
public sector staffing levels on a quarterly basis through the website 
www.ocpe.nt.gov.au 
 
The Commissioner advises that quarterly reporting is appropriate given seasonal 
fluctuations and irregularities that can be misunderstood in month to month data. 
 
The Commissioner for Public Employment’s quarterly arrangements have existed in 
the current form since 2003. 
 
As at December 2012, there were 19,989 FTE positions in the Northern Territory 
Public Service – an increase of 645 from the same time the year before. In the five 
years to December 2012, the Northern Territory Public Service grew 23.8% from 
16,152 to 19,989.  
 
Over the same period Executive Contract Officers, who earn between $183,962 and 
$331,376, grew by over 50% from 336 to 581. 
 
The Northern Territory Government, in trying to contain further growth in the public 
sector and ensure agencies focus their endeavours at the front line, is ensuring that 
the community’s and taxpayer’s interests are protected. 
 
The most recently released quarter ending Dec 2012 is reproduced attached: 

http://www.ocpe.nt.gov.au/�


 


